
Untitled

Re:  Hawthorne council meeting of 10-13-20

Jay Beeber's explanation of why left turn yellows 
should be longer than 3.0 seconds

1.  Page from study Beeber submitted to the Ventura 
city council on 5-18-20.  The full study is available 
on the City of Ventura website and at a link in Set # 
2 on the Ventura Docs page at highwayrobbery (dot) 
net.

2.  Portion of follow-up email Beeber submitted to the
Ventura city council on 9-21-20.  The full email is 
available on the City of Ventura website.
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Untitled
Portion of 9-21-20 email from Jay Beeber to the 
Ventura city council

C. With regard to the yellow timing for dedicated left
turn lanes (left arrow), the MUTCD currently provides 
no specific minimum time other than the blanket 3.0 
second minimum for any traffic signal. As explained 
previously, this 3.0 sec. standard is no longer 
considered a “best practice”, especially with regards 
to yellow signal timing for turning lanes (see 
detailed discussion in attachment). Even though the 
city employs a longer yellow time than legally 
required, the yellow signal timing for these photo 
enforced turning lanes is deficient.

In March 2020, the Institute of Transportation 
Engineers (ITE) published a new Recommended Practice 
on yellow change interval timing. My article 
explaining this new protocol appears at the end of the
attached document. Within the Recommended Practice, 
ITE has adopted a new formula for setting yellow 
signal times that requires yellow signal times in 
turning lanes to be significantly increased. Revising 
the yellow times per the ITE Recommended Practice will
likely eliminate the vast majority of left turn 
violations occurring at intersections in Ventura. As a
reminder, over 65% of the city’s ticket revenue comes 
from left turn violations, meaning that up to 65% of 
the tickets issued are going to drivers who may have 
had no intention of violating the red light and only 
did so because the yellow time was too short for their
otherwise legal movement. 
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